
PERRYVILLE LSAC MEETING MINUTES
October 20, 2020

 
TIME CALLED TO ORDER: 5:03 P.M. by Dana Phillips
 
ROLL CALL: Dana Phillips, Bertha Skonberg
 
VISITORS: Megan Maloney, James Williams, Audrey O’Domin, Ethan Shangin, 
Angelina Phillips, Devin Kosbruk, Effie Phillips, Rob Fagerquist
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Unanimous approval
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: Unanimous approval
 
REPORTS: Rob Fagerquist reported seven students in the high school classroom. 
Presently three are in homebound education and four are taking classes in person. All is 
going well; progress in math has been especially strong this year with most students 
already completing nearly 2/3 of their ALEKS topics in these first seven weeks.
 
Megan Maloney teaches nine students in the 3rd-8th grade classroom. Here progress is 
similar to the high school, with math being a particular bright spot. Reading, social 
studies and our daily writing bootcamp have also been fruitful.
 
James Williams reported six students, with all progressing well towards their goals. The 
theme of the year in his classroom is “choice”, with the students having a hand in 
designing their own education path. James has also been working to establish and 
maintain safety protocols for the younger students.
 
Audrey O’Domin has two students in the preschool classroom. They have been working 
on their routines, and have been expanding their Alutiiq language vocabulary. Audrey 
has also been emphasizing routine handwashing and facemask wearing in her 
classroom.
 
NEW BUSINESS
 
COVID SAFETY MEASURES: As a group, we reviewed our present safety procedures, 
to include: the daily screening, facemask wearing policies, social distancing, P.E. and 
lunch protocols, handwashing and bathroom usage. All were found to be adequately 
responsive to CDC guidelines and village council mandates. The only alteration was to 
the face mask wearing policy. Instead of requiring masks at all times while in school, it 



was decided that allowing students to remove their masks while in their “bubble” (a 
marked-off area around their desks), they could remove their masks.
 
HALLOWEEN: The school is unable to host the usual Halloween celebration and 
community gathering this year due to safety concerns. Instead, we will have a student-
only mini celebration on Friday, October 30th in the gym. Proper distancing and other 
safety measures will be followed. The village council offered to allocate funds for pizza 
and soda if the school will write a letter of request. The student government 
representatives (Ethan Shangin, Angelina Phillips, and Devin Kosbruk) agreed to take 
on this task.
 
EXPERIENCING OUT: Ethan Shangin presented his Employability Level 9 
“Experiencing Out” slide show in which he described the various efforts, both paid and 
volunteer, he took part in this past summer. He accrued over 150 hours of real-world 
experience, and once again demonstrated his work ethic and leadership. The show was 
enjoyed by all.
 
NEXT MEETING: Next meeting is TBD at this time.
 
DISMISSAL: Meeting dismissed at 5:39 P.M.


